
Editor’s Comment:   

One of the 3 reviewers (Codename PIE) appears to have concerns about the quality of the English in this 
manuscript, and has rejected an earlier version on these grounds. Therefor I recommend that manuscript 
number 2015_BJMMR_21384_v2 (version 2) be sent to Reviewer PIE for re-evaluation with the 
stipulation that the Reviewer should be more specific about the changes recommended to improve the 
quality of the language.   
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